UNIT PUBLIC RELATIONS REPORT FORM 2023-2024
Reporting Date April 1, 2024

UNIT NAME Winter Park Memorial Unit Number/District 112/6

Name of Person Reporting Nell Colbert

Address POBox2410,Goldenrod,FL32733-2410

E-Mail necolbert@usa.net Home# Cell#321-303-7445

Provide the name of your Facebook page: https://iwww.facebook.com/ALA112FL

List other social media pages:
https://www.facebook.com/groups/165411620378

PRESS/MEDIA INFORMATION

Total Minutes of Broadcasting (Radio/TV) Time 0

Does your unit post regularly on: Facebook yés Instagram_no Twitter _no TikTok_no
Other, name of p|atf0rm(s): https:/famlegionaux112fl.com/

Total # of Social Media Followers: Facebook 405 InstagramN/A_ Twitter N/A TikTokN/A
Other (name of platform/number of followers; 34 MEMBERS ON F3 GROUP

Did your unit create a media contact list? NC___| provide the name/email etc.

# Interviews with reporters 0 # Articles published 0 (attach three; copies)

# Letters to the Editor 0

# TV aired program/interviews/event coverage 0 (list dates/times)

# Junior Press Releases 0 # Articles sent to Dept Newsletter 0 # Event flyers 0

Total of all of the above (send one copy of each that is applicable: print, screenshot, jpeg,
pdf, or word doc)

Does your Unit publish a Newsletter included  Post Family Newsletter YES E-Bulletin

E-Newsletter (send a sample of three different copies)

Narrative: Provide a description of how our theme “Bells in SERVICE” (Selflessness, Expectations, Respect,
Values, |deas, Commitment, Excellence) inspired your unit, how did you apply bell theme. Share how your
social media page has grown since last year. Describe your mission related interviews and written articles,
which program(s) were highlighted. Did you promote ALA Academy, Veterans Creative Arts Festival (VCAF),
National Veterans Creative Arts Festival (NVCAF), POW/MIA Awareness, Veterans Suicide Awarenesg, The
American Legion, Be The One campaign. Did your unit wear ALA apparel in public, and what other creative
branding ideas were used. Do you have a unit member that is a Brand Ambassador. Does your unit rock your
RED shirts on Fridays? Did your unit contribute to fundraising or bring awareness to the Department of Florida,
Auxiliary Emergency Fund Disaster Relief. Provide up to ten pictures (print, screenshot, jpeg, pdf, or word doc)
of your Unit working the mission and programs from this term.
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March 26, 2024
unit 112 2023-2024 Year-End Public Relations Report

Unit 112 is continually active publicizing not just our Unit but also the American Legion Auxiliary
organization, the Legion, and the Sons of the Leagion.

While we have not sought out media coverage for any activities, we are active on social media,
having a website, and both a Facebook fan page and a Facebook Group. We always have a full-
page article with pictures in our Legion family bi-monthly newsletter.
This ycar, we had severa
e Every year since 2017, one of our members does a presentation
for one of the local Rotary Clubs where she explained all the
Auxiliary programs and how Unit 112 specifically supports every
program. Also included in the presentation was information about
the full Legion family and she was able to assist with recruiting new
members for the Legion family. This year, we were fortunate to
receive a grant funded by the Rotary Foundation to help support
our programs like Education, Girls State, and Americanism.
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e For Veterans Day, our unit members were invited to attend the
Veterans Day program at Eastbrook Elementary School where we
were able to have a membership table. We greeted all the
Veterans and their families as they entered the room and we gave
out full family information packets, including applications, and we
made sure that every Veteran attending was given a Poppy (no
donations were accepted) and a small table-top sized American
flag. We were joined by members of Post and squadron 112 who
helped to explain the Legion and Sons programs.

e One of our members is the editor for our Legion Family newsletter. In addition to the time
she snends writing our Auxiliary article for each newsletter, she spends about 10-12 hours
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Auxiliary Unit 112 is recognized by the IRS as a 501-C19 non-profit corporation. Unit 112 also holds a valid permit from
the State of Florida, Department of Agriculture number CH 33580 allowing us to solicit and collect donations.

NOTE: A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION MAY BE OBTAINED FROM
THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE (800-435-7352) WITHIN THE STATE.
REGISTRATION DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL, OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE.



e Our Secretary-treasurer attends the monthly Post and SAL meetings to promote our
Auxiliary unit activities and encourage the family members of these groups to become
members of our Auxiliary unit. To help our Post draw more members to their meetings,
our member also prepares a simple meal before each Post meeting so that our
Legionnaires can get a quick dinner before their meeting.

e DBelow are a few sampies of our newsietter articies that appear in our Legion Family
newsletter.

Yours in service to God and Country
el Catboct=

iNeii Coibert,
Secretary-Treasurer,
Winter Park Memorial Unit 112

Auxiliary Unit 112 is recognized by the IRS as a 501-C19 non-profit corporation. Unit 112 also holds a valid permit from
the State of Floiida, Depaitimeiit of Agiicuiiure nuimber CH 33580 aliowing us to solicit and collect donations.

NOTE: A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION WMAY BE OBTAINED FROM
THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE (800-435-7352) WITHIN THE STATE.

REGISTRATION DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL, OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE.
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COMMANDER’S MINUTE

Greetings fellow Legionnaires of Post 112:

| hope everyone is doing well and staying healthy in this
heat, please stay hydrated when being outside. If any-
one is in need of assistance - please reach out to one of
us, hurricane season is here.

As | mentioned in my last note, we will continue with our
“blended” meetings and hope for more members to feel
comfortable to actually attend the meeting at the Post (it
is in great shape).

We had a successful Memorial Day Ceremony on the
29" and appreciate those that could make it. Thanks
again to the Centurion Battalion Sea Cadets for the Col-
or Guard and assistance with setup and tear down, as
well as the Post Auxiliary assistance.

We are conducting our annual installation of Officers
next month, so come out and see how this is completed.
We still have some vacancies for Post positions, so if
you are interested in lending a hand and contribute to
the Post just let us know.

School awards are completed for this year, and | thank
the members that helped with the presentation of the
awards. This is a very worthwhile annual educational
program the American Legion has. Our awesome Auxil-
iary also presents their own Scholastic Achievement
awards and assists with our school award presenta-
tions.

Please have a Safe and Happy 4" of July! We will not
be having anything at the Post.

Our Post Adjutant and | will have attended the Annual
Convention by the time you read this. This will be my
last year of attending the Service Officer training since
the time invested is not paying off with the amount of
assistance being given.

Talk to other Veterans about us, the Legion is going
strong. “Anyone who has served honorably in the US
Armed Forces since December 7, 1941 are now eligible
to join, including Active Duty” so bring them to a meet-
ing and check out our awesome
Post.

Until next time, take care and
God Bless. For God and Country,
Jim Middlekauff, Commander

Winter Park Memorial Post 112
4490 North Goldenrod Road
Winter Park, FL 32792
www.wpflpostil2.org

407.671.6404

Volume 16, Issue 1
July—Rugust 2023

IMPORTANT NOTICE

To continue
getting Post 112
family emails, please
send your correct
email address to
Bob Colbert
(bcolbert@usa.net)
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From Billy’s Korner—Billy Dover

As of today, 23JUN23, we have 96 paid members out of 110 which sets us at 87.27%. Our goal is
always to be our 110 plus ONE. There are 14 members who have yet to renew and we are request-

ing you send in your payment of $38.00 to AMERICAN LEGION POST 112 or you can do it on the
American Legion website.

Let us recruit and retain our members along with educating them on the four pillars of the American
Legion. Your dues go to help us accomplish many of these four pillars.

Invite your neighbors to join us either in person or on a ZOOM call and get involved. As a final note,

| want you to keep this number 988 which is the Suicide HOTLINE, and protect yourself and
your comrades.

For GOD and COUNTRY,
Billy Dover Jr., First Vice Commander, WP Post 112

2024 Legion Dues are mow belng acceptedi
Pleoase send your $38 check to
PO Box 910, Goldenrod; FlL. 32733

Legion Department Convention Updates

The Department Convention was quite interesting. One of the things that was mentioned was that
the National American Legion may have to discuss dugs increase in 2025. it will be discussed at
their National Convention in Charlotte, NC, in August, so we may be hearing more about it after their
convention and at our 6th District meeting in September.

Another item discussed was the ability of the members to pay 3 years of dues at one time. This may
become effective in January, but we will keep you posted. If this happens, you will be able to pay the
current dues rate for 2024, 2025 and 2026 regardless of any dues increase. That could save you
some money in the short term. Of course, the dues are non-refundable. You will only be able to re-
new one year at a time by mail.

Did you know that you have a Nationai American Legion account online? if you have not registered
your account, go to hitps://mylegion.org and “click on” “register” in the upper right corner. You will be
asked for your email address, and it must be the one that you have given the Adjutant to send to Na-
tional. If you don’t remember what it is, send Bob a note to FLPost 12@agmail.com and he will send
what is in our records have back to you. If you did register an email with National, send Bob a note
with which email address you want to use, and he will notify National and let you know when it is
ready. And, if you want to change your email address at National, let Bob know. Once you have your
account registered, you can change it yourself, just remember to notify the Adjutant so the Post rec-
ords stay up to date.




THE AMERICAN LEGION

)

&,
3 4’1\"'\

§J

"J;"l "\\\\

Page 3

Ay,

-3
>

Notes From the Adjutant’s Desk

We are starting the new fiscal year with the installa-
tion of officers at the Post on July 11" at 7 PM.
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the entire Post Family installed at the same time.
The new District staff wiii be on hand to receive the
acceptances. There will be some “munchies” after

the installation.

In August, we plan to have our Boy's State and
Girl's State delegates attend the general meeting
and give us a report on what they thought of Boy’s
State and Girl's State. We also plan to have some

L H » v
mi ar m
munchies” after the mesting, tee.

Our meetings will continue to be streamed on
ZOOM for those who are not able to get to the Post.
If you have a “smart” phone, you can actually see
the meeting online through your phone. If you don’t
have a “smart” phone, you can DIAL in and listen to
the meeting. If vou need personal instructions on
how to attend the meeting, let me know. Remem-
ber, your vote counts!

The year is just beginning! Don’'t you want to be a
part of it?

Just to review a few things from the past year, we
have taken on the sponsorship (chartered partners)
for two Boy Scouts of America Scout Troops. The
troops are Troop 613 (a boy troop) and Troop 4613
(a girl troop). Since we have become associated
with them, two girls have eamed their EAGLE rank
and one boy has almost finished his EAGLE. You
may see them at the Post from time to time. o re-

mind you, the Four Chaplain’s Memorial in front of
the navilion and the flag collection hox outside our
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front door were EAGLE projects of two of the boys

We have had some changes at the Post, too. With
the addition of the Scout Troops comes the usual
“camping trailers” that most troops have. We have
added parking spaces for them in the back. We
placed “pavers” so that the trailers would not be sit-
ting in the dirt and the grass growing up around
them. The pavers will keep the grass away and give
the trailers a solid place to be stored. We also add-
ed some dehumidifiers to end the “musty” odor that
had permeated the Post for years. You can tell im-

mediately when you come into the Post.

Over the next coupie of months, we will be im-
proving the building and premise security. We
need to be able to have a better view of the prem-
ionm and s il e adAlas HnaiAA? saamaAaras on bl
1OC Allud WS wWwill we QUUIIIU HIDIUG waAlliSlao ou uidl
we can check on the entire Post. The improve-
ments to the security system are actually over-
due.

| would like the amateur radio operators (hams) to
identify themselves. National American Legion
has an Amateur Radio Club. There are no dues,
but vou do need to be a member of the Legion
Family (Legion, Sons or Auxiliary). We can form a
local “club” if we have enough interest. From
there, who knows what can develop.

Don’t forget to check the Post Family WEB site.
The Legion and Son’s are on one site and the
Auxiiiary has its own, but we aii share the same
calendar. You can go to the WEB site at htips://
wpflpost112.org or directly to the calendar at
hitps://wpflpost112.org/events. You can find all of
the old newsletters, dating back to 2017 and as |
get time, they will go even farther back.

If you are receiving this newsletter by email, you
already know that it is in color! Unfortunately, we
cannot afford to print the hard copy in color. So, if
you have an email address and we aren’t sending
the newsletter to it, send an email to the Post at
flpost112@gmail.com and let us know what it is.
Postage Is going to continue to go up and we
would much rather spend that money on you and
the Post than give it to the Post Office. But, if you
do not have computer access, we will contin-
ue to maii your copy of the newsieiier. No one
will be left behind!

Finally, if you call the Post and get the voicemail,
please leave a message. We have changed to
using a newer system and | get notified each time
someone leaves a message so that we can return
calls much faster.

See you at the Post Installation in July or the Au-
gust meeting with the Boy’s and Girl's State dele-

b
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ADVERTISING INFORMATION

Would your business like to advertise in our
Post newsietter? This newsietter, with distribu-
tion via email and USPS to over 200 members
and nrgapwntmne is now nr‘r-nntln.g advertising

[T

i o g,

for our monthiy newsietiers.

Advertising rates per issue are as follows:
1/4 page - $ 15.00 (3 3/4"w x 4 3/4")

1/2 page - $ 25.00 (7 3/4"w x 4 3/4"l or 3 3/4"w
x 9 3/4"))

Full page - $ 40.00 (7 3/4"w x 9 3/4")

Copy MUST be emailed to the editor as a jpg or
PDF file and payment MUST be mailed to Post
112 at PO Box 910, Goldenrod, FL 32733-0910

and received by the 15th of the month preced-
ing pubiication.

f‘ODV DEADLINES

Mar-Aprll ussue—‘l 5February

May-June issue—15April

July-August issue—15June
September-October issue—15August
November-December issue—150ctober

QUESTIONS—Contact the editor at
321.303.7445 or email necolbert@usa.net

"":
Dear Valued Customers, Thank you for your support over the last 29yrs,
and as the new owners we value that loyalty.

We want to reassure you that our dedication to quality and customer service is cur
#1 Priority. Our business hours are otill 2am-4pm Men- Fri.

We have a new email address that we will be using moving forward.
ordersi@perfectprintingfl.com

Thank You from Seott & Tawny Saunders.
We look forward to working with you and making your printing needs Perfect.

Please alse review our other page

) e pertectprintingll.com l:.:] @pertec lprln!Lngﬂ m @perfestprintingfl

& Flyars &Brochures & BusineszCards & Envelopes
& Post Cards & EDDM & Digital & Off Set & Promotional
& Vehicle Graphics & Embrolidery @ Signage

@ Company Branding o Large & Small Rune & And Much More

© 407.677.4077

407.401.8360
nell.colbert@communimatics.com

Remote On-Line Services
Avallable

Powers of Attorney,
School forms,
1-9 forms,
Last Will & Testament,
Healthcare forms,
Wedding Officlant

Where Maling it OFFICIAL
Meets CONVENIENCE

Notary Public & Certified Slgning Agent

National Notary Assooc.
QGoldenrod Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors

www.communimatics.com
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Our Happenin’ Ruxiliary—Nell Colbert

Our Unit was saddened to leamn
that long-time member Staci
Shannon-Klinger passed away
on May 27th. Staci had been an
Auxiliary member since she was
about 4 years old and transferred
into Unit 112 in 2011. Staci’s eli-
gibility for the Auxiliary came
through her father, Post 112
member, Dyke Shannon. Staci
was only 48 years old and leaves
behind a 10 year-old son. Please
keep Debi, Dyke and the entire
Shannon and Klinger families in
your prayers as they deal with
this tragic loss.

Our Unit was well represented at
the recent Department of Florida
annual convention held 6/14-
6/17. Marge, Nell, and Laurel
atiended severai ciasses as weii
as the general sessions to vote
for the 2023-2024 Department
Officers and vote on proposed
amendments to the Depart-
ment's Constitution and By-
Laws/Standing Rules. The major
change at the Depaitmeit ievei
was that of making the Depart-
ment Secretary an unpaid, volun-
teer position appointed by the
newly elected Department Presi-
dent. There are now three full-
time paid staff at Department—
the Office Manager, Treasurer,
and Membership Processing.

Another change announced was
the discontinuation of member-
ship credits to process member-
ships from the Units. When
members pay their dues on-line
using the National Auxiliary por-
tal, a membership credit is gen-
erated for the Unit. As a benefit
to the Units, membership credits
will be paid to Units monthly via

ACH deposit rather than being
paid annually on July 1st for the

nracadina vaar
preceqing year.

Qur Membership Drive for 2023-
2024 kicks off July 1st. Because
of the dues increase approved at
the Auxiliary National Convention
and the Department of Florida
Convention in 2022, our Unit ap-
proved a dues increase in No-
vember 2022 to accommodate
these increases. Our Unit portion
just that portion of what we col-
lect that we pass on to Depart-
ment and National. Our 2024
dues will be $45 for each Senior
member and $12 for each Junior
member. You will receive our

Aanniinl Aiiae ranowal lottor fro
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our Unit Secretary-Treasurer that
will arrive in your mailbox around
July 1st. Please do not wait for
the renewal invoice from Nation-
al as they are not mailed until
October; if you pay for 2024 now,
we can save National some post-
age (rememper stamps go up
July 1st and we could help to
avoid another National dues in-
crease for next year) We need
to be at 100% before the end of
November so we can apply for
an over-quota Girls State dele-
gate for 2024. Thanks for paying
your 2024 dues before the dead-
line.

Since our last newsletter, we've
been busy presenting American-
ism Essay contest certificates
and medals to two elementary
school winners and four high
school winners. We also present-
ed Scholastic Achievement cer-
tificates and medals at eight ele-
mentary school graduating 5th

graders. Pictures can be found

on our Unit Facebook page at:
facebook.com/AL A112FL

We also assisted the Post with
the Memorial Day program. Aux-
iliary members provided side
dishes to go along with the awe-
some meal from Dustin's BBQ.
Again, lots of pictures from the
event can be found on our Face-
book page and on Page 10.

By the time you read this, our
Girls State delegates will be
home from Tallahassee. We
were thrilled to learn that both of
our alternates were picked up by
other Units around the state who
could not select girls from their
areas to represent them. Our
delegates will be giving their up-
dates in person at Post 112 on
August 8th beginning at 7pm.

Our installation of officers will be
held in-person at Post 112 on
July 11th, beginning at 7pm.
Please join us on 7/11 and 8/8.
Zoom will also be available for
those unable to travel to the
Post—waich your email.

We welcome all Veteran spous-
es along with the mothers, sis-
ters, grandmothers and grand-
daughters of Veterans who
would like to actively support
our military, our youth and our
community through our commu-
nity service projects. To become
involved, please call Nell at
321.303.7445.

Check out our Facebook page
at:
https:/iwww.facebook.com/ALA112FL
or our website at:
www.AmLegionAux112FL.com
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Notes from Our Service Officer

Navy Revamping Living Conditions on Air-
craft Carriers

Based on a quality-of-service investigation, the
Navy is revamping manning requirements, liv-
ing conditions and mental health access for
sailors assigned to aircraft carriers undergoing
maintenance in the shipyards. These improve-
ments come after a separate investigation into
the rash of suicides among sailors assigned to
the carrier George Washington revealed how
the challenging work environment at a Newport
News, Virginia, shipyard had negatively affect-
ed their quality of life.

D-Day 79 Years Ago

This month (Tuesday, June 6) marks the 79th
anniversary of the World War Il invasion of Nor-
mandy, France, by Allied troops. Commonly
referred to as D-Day, it was the largest naval
invasion in history and eventually led to the end
of the war in Europe. Salutes go to all WWII
veterans on this special anniversary, particular-
ly those who fought on June 6, 1944.

New technologies to enhance Veteran ac-
cess

In July 2022, Veterans had a new way to reach
the Veterans Crisis Line by dialing 988 and
pressing 1. This new number addressed the
need for ease-of-access and clarity in times of
crisis for both Veterans and their families. In FY
2022 over 717,000 calls were answered by the
hotline. The Veterans Crisis Line can also be
reached by text (838255) or chat.

Deploying updated phone system technology
and software tools to increase the efficiency of
contact centers remains a core priority for con-
tact center modernization efforts. But tele-
phone isn’t the only way to reach VA,

Two new methods were introduced last
year: AskVA and VA Chatbot. Both were de-
signed to provide Veterans with quick and easy
access to VA customer service and information-

al resources. AskVA consolidates previous
online inquiry services into one system that
makes it easier for Veterans to submit ques-
tions, concerns and recommendations. The
submissions are routed to the appropriate VA
service and users can receive secure messag-
es and track their issue from submission to res-
olution. Last year, 356,000 inquiries were re-
ceived through AskVA, with 98% successfully
resolved.

About the Caregiver Support Program

The Caregiver Support Program (CSP) pro-
motes the health and well-being of Veterans’
caregivers through education, resources, sup-
port and services. Every VA facility has a CSP
team that provides valuable information about
resources to help caregivers stay informed and
supported as they support Veterans. Contact
your CSP_team to learn about the resources
available. Caregivers of Veterans can learn
about CPR training opportunities offered
through VA by contacting their local CSP team.

Veterans can electronically access their VA de-
cision letters online. The Decision Letter Down-
load Tool allows Veterans to download their de-
cision letters using VA.gov.

Any Veteran with a VA.gov login can use this
tool, which provides instant access to decision
Ietters Veterans no longer have to speak with
VA or wait for a paper letter in the mail to know
the decisions made on their claim.

URTH

JULY
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School medals presentations by Legion and
Auxiliary members at 3 high schools and
8 elementary schools. Thanks to everyone who
made these presentations possible.
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Son’s of the of the Legion: Jim Carten

Having just returned from our Annual State Convention, it is always gratify-
ing to see our fellow SAL comrades as well as the good work that we are
doing together. From the amount of time that is volunteered to the monies
raised for Special Olympics, Fisher House, etc., the Sons are making a
difference in so many people’s lives. We are always looking to grow our
ranks. If you know anyone whose father or grandfather has served, we
would love to speak with them on how we together can make a difference.

Looking forward to seeing you at the Installation Ceremony on 7/11.

For God and Country,
Jim Carten
Commander, Squadron 112

The Chaplain’s Prayers : Billy Dover

Proverhs 1:5-7

A wise man will hear and will
increase learning, and a man of
understanding shall attain unto
wise counsels: 6 To understand
a proverb and the interpreta-
tion, the words of the wise and
their dark sayings. 7 The fear of
the LORD is the beginning of
knowledge: but fools despise
wisdom and instruction.

Proverbs of Solomon the son of
David the King of Israel, wrote
these great words of wisdom.
Just as wise men, we should all
heed the words and listen
along with increasing our
knowledge of not only the past
but also the future. We must
fear the LORD and listen to
what he is trying to tell us.

How many times have you said
to yourself that | wish | had lis-
tened to my parents when they
had the wisdom and knowledge

of past experiences? | admit
that | have often not listened to
or followed the rules which al-
ways created probiems for me.
Just as God has opened and
closed doors and we being hu-
mans think we know best,

| heard the other day that the
Bible was too harsh to place in
a school and ves anything to

ana An TV Ar Athar madia e a
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lot worse without wisdom.

Let us now commit to listening
to God and the wisdom which
comes from his WORD the BI-
BLE. Instead of turning on the
media, get out your Bible in a
quiet room and LISTEN to God
speak to YOU through his
word.

God alone is holy, awesome,
and able to do wonders, how-
ever, we continue to idolize oth-
ers. We idolize those who are

unworthy of our attention. The

nnlv ana whoam wa chniild idnl.
only one wnom we snolld 1o

ize, and worship is God.

Let us pray:

Dear God, you have prepared
the way and the light for my life
so that | will not stumble. | ask
you to now direct me in times of
good and trouble and keep me
focused on you dear LORD.

AMeAane tha idale that Aara in o Lifa
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need to be replaced with your
wisdom. Protect our Nation,
and our leaders in this great
county and we pray they follow
the way in which you have di-
rected. Be with our service per-
sonnel and first responders
along with their

families.

For this we ask
in the name of
the Father,
Son, and Holy
Spirit. Amen.
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THANK YOU FOR
YOUR SERVICE

Strive at Fern Park is proud to be a Veteran
owned & operated senior living community!
Offering homelike assisted living and
memory care services, our goal is to provide
extraordinary care and superior service.

Call today to schedule your tour
of our brand new commuity!

W (407) 848-1743 %

Veterans receive 5% discount
on monthly rent.

\STRIVE
” AT FERN PARK

Assisted Living Facility #Pending

7255 Strive Place Fern Park, FI1. 32730
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Happy Buthday to YOU!

Happy Birthday to YOU! Happy

Birthday to you! Happy Birthday

dear . Happy Birthday to
You!

JULY
1 Beltz, Russell H

Ross, E Scott
Yost, Thomas

Mays, Deborah
Middlekauff, Byron J
10 Berry, Peter B
10 Garceau, John
12 Furbush, Alan R
14 McCollum, Bill
21 Settles, Ronald Dan
27 Evans, Douglas M

2
3
5 Fonseca, David E
7
8

Page 11
Brown, Terrance 29 Middlekauff, James L
28 Wartell, Lawrence 30 Lomax, Daniel W
29 Colado, Guy D 31 Bryant, Frederic S
29 Ross, Laurel
AUGUST | * ‘
4 Colbert, Ryan M i ‘
4

8 Belcher, Charles R

19 Knapp, John M

20 Knapp, Cheryl A

21 Kuhn, Charles W |
24 Smith, Donald P ,

P ert D '
28 Colbert, Robert M

29 Middlekauff, James L

X

17 Singleton, Leon

19 Leimer, Sharon l l # i
“
f

27 Matteson, Rob

Al Sines
AOTE6TI22 N

Representing your
homebuying and selling needs

Premier | Sothebys

LOYALTY

Looking for USN, USMC and USCG
honorably discharged veterans to join
the Fleet Reserve Association.

You do not have to be retired, just a veter-
an. Dues are $40.00 per year, BUT
Branch 117 will pay half your dues for the
first year when you join. We meet at the
American Legion Post 112 in Winter Park

every 3rd Saturday of the month at 0930.
Contact Steve Miglionico at 407-301-6256.
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Winter Park Memorial Post 112
4490 North Goldenrod Road
Winter Park, FL 32792

www.wpflpost1i2.org

JULY
3
4
11
18

AUGUST
7
8

8
15

CALENDAR

SAL Meeting moved to 7/11
Independence Day

Post Family Officer Installation - 7 PM - at Post &
Z00M

Auxiliary Meeting moved to 7/11

SONS Meeting - 7 PM At Post & ZOOM

Post General Meeting - 7 PM at Post & ZOOM
Boy's State & Girls State Updates - 7PM at Post &
Zoom (Legion & Auxiliary)

Auxiliary Meeting - 7 PM - ZOOM

Please see our website for additional dates
and more detailed info about each event.

OFFICER’'S DIRECTORY

Commander: Jim Middlekauff
407-977-0521-racenutd78@aol.com

Vice Commander: Billy Dover
407-383-9455-badir@hotmail.com

Adjutant: Bob Colbert
407-619-9611-bcolbert@usa.net

Finance Qfficer: Bob Colbert
407-619-9611-bcolbert@usa.net

Chaplain: Billy Dover
407-383-9455-bgdjr@hotmail.com

Sgt. At Arms: Ron Gagne
407-657-7569-RonGagne@embargmail.com

Historian: Larry Middour
407-671-2509 ltmiddour@embargmail.com

Newsletter Editor: Nell Colbert
321.303.7445-necolbert@usa.net
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